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Cabinet Secretary 
PCC Graham Edge  (Linda) 

Mobile:  021 207 4318 
Email:  202j.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz 
     g.l.edge@xtra.co.nz 
Club:   Ashburton 

Cabinet Treasurer 
Meredith Lowe  (Jan Stonyer) 

Phone: (03) 308-9292 

Mobile: 027 535 4253 

Email: 202j.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Club:  Ashburton 

1st Vice District Governor 
Garth Bateup  (Christine) 

Phone:  (03) 308 4506  

Mobile:  027 2504 004 
Email:  garthfb@xtra.co.nz 
Club:   Ashburton 

2nd Vice District Governor 
Derek Wardell  (Christine) 

Mobile:  021 0339 123 
Email:  dwok47@outlook.com 
Club:   Oamaru 

 

J-Times Editor 
Beryl Naismith  (Robert) 

Phone:  (03) 437-2762 

Mobile:  021 1144 292 

Email:  202j.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 

     article@earthlight.co.nz 

Club:   North Otago 

J-Times can be viewed online at the 
MD 202 website at https://
www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/
central-south-island-east-coast /202j-
district-news-bulletin 
 

202J Webmaster 
Russell Hancox 
Phone: (03) 467-5126 
Email:  rushcox@xtra.co.nz 
 

Zone Meeting Dates 

One 29 November 

Two 9 November 

Three 9 November 

Four 9 November 

Five 17 November 

Six 10 November 

District Governor 
Jules Ellis (Michele) 
Mobile: 027 420 5838 
micheleandjulian@gmail.com 

202j.dg@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Club:  Fairlie 

https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
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T 
he end of September marks a quarter of 
our Lions Year.  From my travels 
around the District I see the clubs are in 

good heart.  At the time of writing, we have 
reported 5,774 hours service across 26 clubs 
which is a fantastic effort. 

Running alongside this service clubs are thinking 
about the future and treating membership as a 
project.  Timaru Host dedicated a club night to 
inviting potential members to a buffet dinner and 
their guest was the Timaru Mayor.  They 
coordinated the night with a write up about the 
club in the paper.  These innovative ideas will 
ensure Host will continue their amazing service 
for years to come. 
 

With the death of the Queen we look back at the 
Elizabethan age and look forward to the Carolean 
Age.  With over 70 years of service, we have had 
a chance to look back over nearly a Century of 
our lives.  As well as being a constant the Queen 
had an amazing ability to stay relevant and fresh 
in an ever-changing world.  I think everyone can 
take something from that. 

Lions have to be both constant in their 
communities while changing to stay relevant to 
successive generations. 

On behalf of the communities you serve, thank 
you. 

Lion Jules 

Together we’re changing lives 

DG Jules for J 

W 
ith spring upon us (supposedly), 
relaxation of Covid protection 
requirements along with daylight 

saving hopefully September is the start of better 
things for all of us. 

Reading the club bulletins that I receive each 
month it is evident that Lions in our District have 
some busy times ahead.  The variety of projects 
and other activities planned is evidence that Lions 
in 202J is in good heart.  Pleasing to see that it’s 
not all work and that Lions still have time to “play” 
as well. 

I have enjoyed the club visits that I have 
undertaken on behalf of DG Jules.  It is great to 
see how other clubs work and get to know Lions 

from across 202J.  The way clubs interact with their 
communities is important so as we can identify 
community needs and target areas that would 
benefit from our assistance.  I noted that the 
Pleasant Point Club gave an update of its recent 
and planned activities in the community newsletter.  
At the same time the club asked that individuals 
and groups come forward with suggestions as to 
what else the club could do to support its 
community – a good initiative. 

Garth Bateup 

First Vice District Governor 

Phone 027 250 4004 

Email garthfb@xtra.co.nz 

Focus on FVDG 

The term Carolean is derived from Carolus 
– the Latin for Charles. 

Source:   Google 

mailto:garthfb@xtra.co.nz
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Together We Can 

2022/2023 

International President Brian Sheehan 

What is coming up? 

Have you got someone in your club that is a possible leader on your board, then approach them to see if 
they would go to ELLI which is a course for emerging leaders who have not been a president of their club.  
This is on the 13th to15th January in Palmerston North.  No matter your age anyone will benefit from this 
course.  As well as the benefits obtained personally your club will also benefit from the knowledge they 
learn.  District will help with the cost. 

Have you looked at the resources that are online; one is particularly interesting,  "Troubleshooting for 
clubs". 

Also take note of some of the online Zoom trainings.  Remember to acknowledge those who participate in 
workshops; all participants get their attendance put onto their record.  Record their hours, so many of us 
spend time behind the scene, but never record our time.  So, it's time to stand up and be counted. 
 
Book the 29th October 
This is the date for our Members Forum for all members, see notice in this bulletin (pages 8 & 9). 
This Forum is different from our previous ones.  We have outside presenters as well as our Lions, 
a very interesting speaker and even a bit of entertainment before lunch.  So, if you want to be part of our 
progressive District come and join us; guaranteed to have fun, good food and fellowship, learning 
something is optional. 
See you there. 

Judy Phillips 

GLT Coordinator 

Focus on Global Leadership (GLT) 
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The Methven Walkway 

T 
hree years ago, the Methven Lions Club decided to embark on a project to encircle Methven with a 
walking and cycling track.  It had been started in the ‘70s but never really got a head of steam.  
The small part that had been done was badly overgrown, unloved, and disappearing.  We formed 

a separate committee to raise the necessary funds and to construct the thing, and when completed, it will 
be around 12.5kms long.  Our dream was to create something that could be enjoyed by people of all ages 
and capabilities to enhance both their physical and mental wellbeing. 

We thought that getting kids out from behind their screens would be beneficial too. 
We also liked the idea of it becoming a strong enough attraction to draw more visitors into Methven. 
Oh - and it needed to be all-weather. 

Fundraising has been intensive and time-consuming but conducted in an environment where wellbeing is to 
the fore, and we raised money from local and district councils for asset creation, community benefit and 
increasing biodiversity. 

Lions have done the work, spear-headed by the indefatigable Ron Smith.  There's something like a 
thousand tonnes of shingle gone down.  We've built a boardwalk over a wetland.  We've built four bridges, 
four cattle grids, erected several kilometres of wooden and wire fences and planted around 3,000 native 
shrubs, trees and tussocks. 

The project was divided into three sections.  Two have been 
pretty much completed and the third is usable, albeit not yet 
to the standard we would like.  Next year! 

We have received countless letters and emails thanking us 
for creating a community asset that will serve Methven well 
into the future.  It was a large part of Methven Lions' entry 
into this year's Ashburton District Council's ANZ Business 
Awards, where we won the "not for profit" category against 
some pretty stiff competition.  It has just been announced as 
an award winner in the "For Communities" section of the 
Golden Foot awards. 
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We were lucky enough to receive a visit from Lions International 
President Brian Sheehan and his wife Lori earlier in the year.  We 
asked him to perform an official opening ceremony, cutting a ribbon 
and unveiling a plaque.  He did so with great aplomb and walked part 
of it accompanied by Lions and an enthusiastic crowd from the local 
community. 

So, all up, we think we must be 
doing something right! 

 

 

 

Not only has the Walkway been a big part of the internal glue that has held our Lions Club together 
through some pretty tough Covid-related years, but it has also struck a real chord with the Methven 
Community. 

We love doing it and we're very proud of it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Source: 

Methven Lions Club 
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S 
pring has sprung with its displays of new 
life from the plants and animals that 
surround us.  You know it is only the 

human race that has the ability to spring new life 
into being regardless of the season. Oh, I forgot, 
“Lions” also have that same ability of springing 
new life into their pride all year round. 

While there is an ever-constant drive to recruit 
new members is this the only avenue to a new 
life?  This is deliberately an open-ended question 
and one to be answered by individual clubs in 
their own unique ways. 

As the rumour mill cranks its way south, I 
understand that Timaru Host went down the large 
newspaper advert path and have eight! 
prospective members.  Hey Timaru, share the 
script of that advert; others may like to modify it 

for their ends.  Opposed to that is the story of 
letter box drop followed up by a series of 
one-on-one phone calls that were met more than 
once with “what’s in it for me?” 

My own club have started a review from the 
internal approach by asking are we, internally, on 
the right path? 

Anyway, let’s just go out there, have heaps of 
fun, and do what Lions are the best in the world 
at doing SERVE and from the many bulletins 
that come my way this is exactly what is 
happening all around the District.  FANTASTIC. 

SVDG  Derek Wardell 

dwok47@outlook.com 

021 033 9123 

SVDG Derek’s Musings 

Oamaru Lions Club Has a Soup'n'Cheese Roll Social Night 

Team A & Team B facing off for a debate with referee Dick Cottier 
showing a keen interest. 

The ladies debating 
the finer points of life. 

mailto:dwok47@outlook.com
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 202J Forum 

To Lions Members of 202J District you are cordially invited to 
 

The Lions Forum 
On the 29th of October 
Starting at 9.30am with morning tea and session begins at 10am finished by 3pm. 
Lunch provided 
at the St John Hall 
Exe Street 
Oamaru 
 

GAT Co-Ordinator Ken Whitcombe will lead morning session, 
and then a session on the Power of Marketing your club and your projects. 
Prior to lunch we will have entertainment. 
 

Lunch 12.00 noon to 12.40pm 
Guest Speaker 
 

Afternoon session 1pm - 2.30pm 
LMCLCT 
LCIF 
Resources available 
Things coming up 
Feedback and closing 
  

We value your knowledge of Lions, and we are sure that others will benefit from your experiences. 
As well, you will pick up information from the speakers and other Lions. 
 

Please reply with numbers attending (for catering purposes) to 
Judy Phillips  202j.glt@lionsclubs.org.nz , Ph or Text to 021 1880 682 
By 20th October 
 

We look forward to catching up with you at the Forum.  Please bring your club teardrop flags so that 
we can show our presences. 

Judy Phillips 

Your GLT Coordinator  

mailto:202j.glt@lionsclubs.org.nz
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30 September 
RSVP deadline for Lloyd Morgan Lions Clubs Charitable Trust lunch 

9 October 
Lloyd Morgan Lions Clubs Charitable Trust lunch, Timaru 

13 October 
World Sight Day 

29 October 
202J Forum 

15 November 
  Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning Peace Poster (per contest sponsored) to the 
District Governor. 

30 November 
Deadline for clubs to submit entries for the Clarkson Trophy 

Forum Timeline  

9.30 - 10am Morning tea   

10am Welcome, housekeeping  
Invocation 

Jules, Judy  

10.30am - 11.15am Ken  and group talk Ken  

11.15am - 11.45am Power of marketing your 
clubs and projects 

LJ Hooker Thank 

11.45 Entertainment Weston School Thank 

12.15pm - 1pm Lunch   

1pm - 2.30pm LMLCCT Graham  

 LCIF Les  

 Resources Judy  

2.30pm - 3pm Feedback and closing   
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Focus on Zone 2 News 

Hello All 

We had a full muster for our Zone meeting in 
Geraldine in August. 

The clubs in Zone 2 are full of enthusiasm for 
this coming year. 

All clubs in Zone 2 have prospective members 
awaiting to join Lions. 

There seems to be some very exciting projects 
coming along and looks promising for 2022/23 

I have a feeling now that the Spicey Cold 
(Covid ) is behind us Lions NZ will prosper better 

as I have talked to many clubs who have been 
catering for the public; there are definitely more 
public attendees at these outings. 

I feel sorry for the last three DGs that Spicey 
Cold has affected their years and also trying to 
do their best to have clubs throughout 202J 
increase membership.  Something near 
impossible because of limitations. 

Long live the K 

Gerald Burgess 

Zone 2 Chairman 

W 
ith our membership numbers mostly 
unchanged from our last report 
some clubs have noted that they 

have some possible new members.  Which is 
fantastic to hear. 

All clubs moving ahead on projects and putting all 
their ideas into a reality. 

 Strath Taieri: 
Spending their time with over 100 hours on 
firewood.  Then having a BBQ lunch at the end of 
a long day. 

Donations:  Strath Taieri School, Ronald 
McDonald House (Christchurch). 

 

 

 Green Island: 
Project:  food caravan, firewood, fertilizer. 

Donations:  LCIF & Green Island Junior Rugby 
Club 

 Milton: 
Project:  firewood & manure (keeping stalls well 
stocked). 

Donations:  Deaf & Hard of Hearing, Youthline, 
Toko Community Hub. 

 Mosgiel District: 
Project:  garage sale  

Donations:  Elmgrove School (BBQ equipment). 

Andrew Lawrence 

Acting Zone 6 Chairman 

Focus on Zone 6 News 

When is a Lion like a clock? 
A: When they both Spring Forward. 
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Public Relations & Communications Calendar 

  Month     Date           Event 

Paddington sat down sadly 
On a green and quiet glade 
And pulled a sandwich from his little hat 
Made with the nicest marmalade 

He had heard sad news this very day 
That the Queen's life had ended 
He cried because the day they’d met 
She had become his bestest friend 

They had shared some tea 
That very day when to the Palace he’d been invited 
He remembered he could hardly speak 
He was so very, very excited 

He offered her his sandwich 
Made with such love and care 
She smiled at him and with a grin 
She showed that little bear 
That inside of her handbag 
There was something she had made 
And that she too kept a special sandwich 
Made of the finest marmalade 
Although he was just a little bear 
And she a regal queen 
Watching her take that sandwich out of her bag 
Was the best thing he had seen 

He wondered if anybody else would miss her 
Now that she had gone 
And his heart was filled up to the brim 
When he turned his little phone on 
He saw that Facebook had been flooded 

With her pictures old and new 
And that he himself that little bear 
Was also in them too 

Although today he is the saddest 
That he has ever been 
He will always lovingly remember 
The day he had tea 
with the Queen. 
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T 
his World Diabetes Month, November 
2022, we are calling all New Zealanders 
to ‘Lap the Map’ for diabetes prevention. 

Can you help us walk a combined distance 
surpassing the perimeter of the New Zealand 
coastline (15,000km). 

Lions Clubs across the country are encouraged to 
host family friendly walks and community events 
to promote a healthy lifestyle and raise 
awareness of diabetes in New Zealand. 

It doesn’t matter how far you walk or run, it’s 
about being involved, getting active and moving 
together. 

All funds raised will go towards diabetes 
awareness and prevention. 
Clubs can check out ideas and resources from 
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/services/diabetes  
which are being progressively updated. 

Check out the operational guidelines for walks at: 
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/Events-Projects/lap
-map-diabetes-2022 
 

& click on the Operational Guidelines event/
project ideas tab. 
 
Lap the Map for Diabetes 2022 :: Lions Clubs 
New Zealand 

https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/services/diabetes
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/Events-Projects/lap-map-diabetes-2022
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/Events-Projects/lap-map-diabetes-2022


P A G E   1 4  J - T I M E S  O C T O B E R  2 0 2 2  

 
 

Incoming emails to any club member are incoming 

correspondence 

­ to be taken to your club meetings 

Record incoming & outgoing correspondence in your minutes 

Hi All 

Kevin Bryson, the Diabetes coordinator for 202J, and I 
would like to see all clubs in 202J participate in this 
event which is supporting Diabetes. 

A suitable date would be Sunday the 13th of 
November which is the day before World Diabetes 
Day the 14th of November. 

Hopefully a walk can be organised in Mid-Canterbury, 
South Canterbury, North Otago and Dunedin and 
possibly Mosgiel.  (Lap the Map). 
Kevin and myself will organise a venue in the Dunedin 
area for all the clubs near Dunedin.  Our plan is to 

invite the clubs and the Diabetes people and anyone 
else who wants to participate to come along.  We will 
probably organise a BBQ for the participants.  Gold 
coin donation to the Diabetes Awareness and 
Prevention.  Further details will follow. 

Any questions give myself or Kevin a call please. 

Regards 

Mike Wingfield 

GST Coordinator 202J 

021 192 0695 
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Mobile Phone Recycling 
 Drop off at 2 degrees, Spark & Vodafone shops for the 

RE:MOBILE scheme which is accredited by the Ministry for the 
Environment.  Sustainable Coastlines benefits. 

 Autism NZ is teamed up with Swapkit NZ where old mobile phones are swapped for new technology. 
See:  https://viberstore.co.nz/autism-nz/autism-nz-recycling. 

Used Spectacles Collection 
 The Cromwell Lions clubs have taken over the Ferrymead equipment for 

eyeglasses.  Do not send spectacles to the Ferrymead Lions Club. 

 Spectacles can be sent through directly to Lion Andy Andrews, 57 Horace St, 
Cromwell (ph: 03 445 3112  /  021 842 346) or they can still be delivered to PDG Ella’s office  and 
she will organise delivery to Cromwell. 

 Oamaru:  There is now a collection point at the Resource Recovery Park on the counter in “The 
Get Sorted Shop” in Chelmer Street.  The container has the Lions emblem on it & all spectacles 
collected go to Lions. 

 Also collect them from Specsavers and keep doing what clubs have been doing up to now with 
collecting eyeglasses.  PDG Ella will collect them at her office (Design & Garden Landscapes, 205 
St Andrew St, Dunedin). 

Used Hearing Aids & Batteries Collection 
 Hearing Aid batteries are now going through to Lion Andy Andrews in Cromwell (see Used Spectacles 

for details); Andy has someone in his area who is coordinating this.  He has arranged for a transport 
company to collect them in Dunedin so again, if they come to PDG Ella she can arrange for them to get to 
Cromwell. 

­ The money raised goes towards funding cochlear ear implants (government 
funding has been reduced). 

 

 Used Hearing Aids: drop  them off at any 
Bay Audiology Clinic.  They have  
the “Free to Ear - Samoa Programme” 
where they provide free hearing health care to the Apia community using donated 
used hearing aids. 

See: Helping the People of Samoa | Bay Audiology NZ Blog 

https://www.bayaudiology.co.nz/hearing-health-blog/helping-the-people-of-samoa#:~:text=The%20Free%20to%20Ear%20%2D%20Samoa,help%20those%20with%20hearing%20loss.
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Heads Up For Kids/Kantabs contact/drop off: 

 Malcolm Lill:  zones 1, 2, 3. (03) 693 7667 or  021 361 380 

 Anne Stratford:  zones, 4, 5, 6  021 0247 9803 

Kan Tabs for Kidney Kids 
Our mission is to support kidney kids and their families/whānau 
throughout New Zealand on their journey with kidney disease. 

 Sell your collected aluminium to a recycler: 

Wine bottle tops - remove any wire,  tear tabs 

Clean crushed aluminium cans, aluminium trays, aluminium cat food containers, tea light candle 
holders 
 - other metals:  e.g. steel - use a magnet to identify & remove these 

 - some medication packaging is not pure aluminium &/or contains plastic - do not include 

 Bank the proceeds in the District 202J Charitable Trust:  03 – 0835 – 0031841 – 00 
(tag it as Kan Tabs for Kidney Kids). 

 

Keep Your Eye Out! 
Recycle old spectacles (without their cases - cases are not needed for the Pacific Islands) by 
dropping them off to any Specsavers shop. 
Then select the cases in good condition from the 
discarded cases for a new fundraising life. 

Get them to Genny Hanning at: 
Green Island Gallery 
194A Main South Road 
Green Island Dunedin 9018. 

Genny will get a team together to paint or 
decorate them for sale as trinket or earring boxes 
with the funds going to worthy Lions’ projects. 
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MJF or Life Membership Applications 

Deposit to:  
Westpac, International Assoc of Lions | 03-0502-0081103-00 
Code: Recipient’s Membership number 

Reference: MJF MBR / LIFE MBR 

“WE SERVE”.  In our last Lions year Lions served 
495 million people through 1.4 million global service 
activities, exceeding our Campaign 100 goal of 
serving 200 million people each year.  This figure 
would have been even greater if all clubs were 
reporting service activities on MyLCI. 

October heralds “Vision Awareness Month” which 
incorporates World Sight Day on 13th October.  
Since Helen Keller addressed the Lions at the 
International Convention in Ohio in 1925, and asked 
Lions to become “Knights of the Blind” in a crusade 
against darkness, Lions have become world leaders 
in an effort to prevent avoidable blindness.  LCIF 
proudly serves by offering unique and impactful 
initiatives through programmes and grants.  This 
year between 1st July and 30th August alone, 20 
such grants were awarded totaling $US2.298 
million. 

Over the years our SightFirst programmes have 
played a key role in reducing global blindness 
through building comprehensive eye care systems, 
training eye care professions and raising awareness 
in underserved communities. 

Here in NZ one in 20 aged 50 plus have moderate 
to severe vision impairment while 25% of New 
Zealanders with diabetes are affected by diabetic 
retinopathy. 

As with any of our recognised eight areas of focus, 
our Foundation is reliant on all clubs committing to 
make an annual donation so we can provide much 
needed service to those less fortunate in the world. 

PDG Les Box, QSM 

LCIF District Coordinator 

 

P 
lease donate to LCIF so they can respond to worldwide need. 

New Zealand has received more funds from LCIF after natural disasters & in times of 
crisis than New Zealand contributes to LCIF. 
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2022-2023 Peace Poster Contest 
The theme is “Lead With Compassion” 
(explore & visually express the peaceful future 
that compassionate leadership brings) 

 Kits available from 15 January  - are available from Multiple District office - order online:  
www.lionsclubs.org.nz/shop/peace-poster-kit 

 Information has being emailed to schools by the MD Speechmaker/Peace Poster Team 

 Follow up with schools ASAP 

 November 15:  Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) 
to the District Governor. 

 Recruit entries now 

 Students ages 11, 12 or 13 as of November 15 are eligible to enter 

 Info at: https://lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/youth/peace-poster 

LCIF Lions Share Programme 
Individual Lions, please donate to LCIF’s Ukraine Refugee and Displaced Persons Fund by 
purchasing a Lions Share Supporters pin.  Pins are available in: 

  One Star $75          Two Star $150           Three Star $300. 

 

 

 
Deposit to:  
Westpac, International Assoc of Lions | 03-0502-0081103-00 
Code:  Member ID #   | Reference:  Your Name 
Particulars:  LShare/RD 

Puerto Rico is experiencing devastating floods. 

Hurricane Fiona caused widespread, devastating flooding and landslides in Puerto Rico, and recently 
hit the Dominican Republic and other island regions.  

Donations to LCIF's Disaster Relief Fund, specifically reserved for all disaster relief, helps Lions 
continue to serve! 

https://lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/youth/peace-poster
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A Warm Welcome to New Members..... 

Balmacewen: 
Rikki Meyer (Richard Seager)     (sponsor Russell Hancox) 

Richard Seager (Rikki Meyer)     (sponsor Russell Hancox) 

Green Island: 

Sarah Harradine (Gerard)       (sponsor Ken Schumacher) 

Pleasant Point: 
Donald Little (Sandy)         (sponsor Paul Bartrum) 

Waiareka Valley: 

John Prebble (Heather)        (sponsor John Newlands) 

O 
ur District Membership Goal is to 
achieve a net increase of at least 10 
members in the 2022-23 Lions year.  

This requires that we both recruit new members 
and, apart from deaths, retain as many existing 
members as we can.  We can also help other 
clubs and Districts, by seeking transfers for 
members leaving our locality or District. 

Our District Global Membership Approach (GMA) 
project is now transitioning to action at club and 
zone levels.  Project Possible focuses on 
Improving the capability of clubs and members 
and community relevance and visibility of club 
events and projects through working with local 
partners.  This covers all the Global Action Team 
(GAT) areas of Leadership (both training and 
participation), Membership (both recruitment and 
retention) and Service (both projects and 
donations) – all leaders and members at all 
levels. 

Several clubs are already involved in progressing 
this within their own localities.  Resources and 
support are available to all clubs, ideally 
co-ordinated within zones, and through District 
Forum and other training to be rolled out. 

Capable and enthusiastic clubs attract and 
enthuse members, and attract community 
acceptance and support of their club events and 
projects.  Our District has the highest level of 
clubs reporting service on MyLion within Multiple 
District 202 so far this year.  Let us see if we can 
achieve the same in membership growth. 

Ken Whitcombe 

202J District GMA Coordinator 

Growing Club Membership Through Community Partnerships and 
Service 

Global Membership Approach 
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PURPOSE 
1. To recognise excellence, innovation and effectiveness in communications and Public Relations 
2. To encourage clubs to use a range of medium to communicate with their members 
3. To encourage clubs to use a range of medium to enhance public awareness and the reputation of 

Lions in the wider community 
 

RULES 
Please submit the generic MD202 Award entry form with your entry. (https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/
application/files/4515/9833/1414/MD_Award_Entry_Form_updated_8-2020.pdf) 

 
2. In an email of up to 500 words describe how the club communicates with its members and promotes 

itself to the public. 
3. Submit two copies (different months) of its electronically distributed club bulletin. 
4. Club’s website – submit screen shots of up to 3 pages from the club’s website. 
5. Social Media – submit screen shots of up to 3 pages from the club’s social media page. 
6. Submit evidence to demonstrate how the club has used other forms of advertising or media 

e.g. teardrop flags, posters, newspaper articles. 
 

CRITERIA 
1. Entry description = 30 points 
2. Club bulletins = 25 points (layout ‐ including masthead, appearance, illustrations, originality) 

(content ‐ including editorial, reports, completed projects, future projects, Club, District and 
International news, coming events, humour) 

3. Club website = 15 points 
4. Club Social Media page = 15 points 

5. Other forms of communication or publicity = 15 points 

MD 202‐Ron Rowe Award Public Relations & Communication 

Finally adjusted my clocks to daylight 
saving.  No time like the present! 

I don't think of daylight saving as losing 
an hour of sleep.  I think of it as being an 
hour closer to breakfast. 

One of the best things about daylight 
saving is that the clock in my car will 
finally be correct again. 

What does Bob Dylan say during daylight 
saving time? 
The Times They Are a-Changin' 

https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/application/files/4515/9833/1414/MD_Award_Entry_Form_updated_8-2020.pdf
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/application/files/4515/9833/1414/MD_Award_Entry_Form_updated_8-2020.pdf
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Clarkson Trophy Broadened Entry Criteria 
Enables 202J to submit an entry for the Ron Rowe Award 

T he Ron Rowe Award has been broadened to include the club website, social media use, publicity 
measures as well as the club bulletin.  See page 20. 

So 202J can qualify to submit an entry for the broadened Ron Rowe Award, the Clarkson Trophy, with 
the agreement of PDG Terry Clarkson, has been broadened to align with the new Ron Rowe criteria. 

Clubs, you have a very, very important role in providing the Clarkson Trophy entries. 

Please prepare & gather: 
­ the up to 500 word description 
­ screen shots of your club website & social media pages 
­ evidence of other forms of advertising or media.  

Send these, as well as your club bulletins, to Media Manager Judy Phillips & J-Times Editor Beryl 
Naismith well before 30 November 2022. 

Both the Ron Rowe Award & the Clarkson Trophy are judged on the immediately preceding Lions year 
(PDG Christine Stewart’s year) 2021/2022 so gather the screen shots & other evidence from that year 
(and start gathering the same from this current Lions year so it’s ready to go next year). 

If the expanded criteria are not submitted to Judy & Beryl then 202J cannot judge the Clarkson Trophy 
or submit a 202J entry for the Ron Rowe Award - which wouldn’t reflect well on 202J 

202J needs YOUR help 

Correction to July J-Times: 

Directory Update - Mosgiel District dinner meeting venue is Spitfire & Diggers Restaurant (RSA)  
at 6 Church Street, Mosgiel 

Correction to September J-Times: 

Grace Johnston who came second in the national final of the Young Speechmaker Competition was 
sponsored by Port Chalmers & District Lions Club.  (Multiple District website has incorrect info) 

Directory Corrections 
District 202J  & MD202 Directories  
 

 Media 
Correct info is Judy Phillips (not Mike Wingfield) 

 GST Coordinator Mike Wingfield 
Delete Media role, Club is Balmacewen (not Timaru Suburban) 

Clubs, please advise any 
directory corrections so that 
these can be published. 
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202J Administrator 

If anyone has trouble logging in to MyLCI or MyLion please let Jan Stonyer know, and 
she can hopefully sort it out.    202j.admin@lionsclubs.org.nz 

mailto:202j.admin@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Focus on..... 
Coming Lions Club Events 
where your support would be appreciated 

Lions Club Date Details 

Port Chalmers & 
District 

Sunday 
23 October 

11am - 2pm 

Garden Fete 

Lions Lady Thorn Rhododendron Dell 
Church Street, Port Chalmers 

Lions, families and friends most welcome. 

Ashburton Saturday 
11 February 

9am - 4pm 

Sunday 
12 February 

9am-3pm 

Motorhome Show 

Ashburton Showgrounds 

Buy, Sell, Trade 

Adults: $5 

Under 15: free 

Deadline for November 2022 issue is 15 October 2022. 

Please send details to Editor Beryl well in advance. 
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  Facebook Page Lion South Pacific Magazine 
 

 

This page is no longer being monitored by our National Editor and will be closed down.   

If you have stories for our magazine, please send them to editor@lionsclubs.org.nz. 

Source:  Multiple District 202 

mailto:editor@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Clubs: 
 

Please confirm 

District Governor Jules’ visit 

(or his deputy’s) 

venue, date and time with: 

12 Wills Street 

Ashburton 7700 

Mobile: 021 207 4318 

Email: g.l.edge@xtra.co.nz 

202j.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz 

 

T he District Governor, 1st & 2nd VDGs, and 
accompanying person, and cabinet officers on official 

business, are guests at your meeting - they do not pay. 

Some visits are to be 
confirmed by clubs 

October 

Tues 11 

Tues 25 

Tues 1 

Tues 1 



 


